

Information and General Services Department

Airport (530) 273-3374 FAX (530) 274-1003 Mail: 950 Maidu Ave. Nevada City, CA 95959

Location: 13083 John Bauer Ave.

Grass Valley, CA 95945

Information Systems
Geographic Information Systems
Cable Television
Central Services
Airport

Facilities Management Purchasing Emergency Services Public Library

August 10, 2015

Honorable Board of Supervisors Eric Rood Administrative Center 950 Maidu Ave. Nevada City, CA 95959

DATE OF MEETING: September 8, 2015

SUBJECT: Resolution authorizing acceptance of a Federal Aviation Administration Grant IP No. 3-06-0095-017-2015 to fund the Airport Layout Plan (ALP) Update and Preparation of Exhibit "A" Airport Property Map, Obstruction Survey and Mitigation Plan, and Pavement Evaluation for the Nevada County Airport in the amount of \$157,472

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the Resolution

FUNDING: The total cost of the series of updates is estimated at \$174,969. The Federal Aviation Administration will fund 90% of the cost, or \$157,472; and CALTRANS Division of Aeronautics will fund 4.5% of the cost, or \$7,873. The remaining 5.5% of the cost, or \$9,624, will be funded by the Airport Enterprise Fund. There is no impact to the General Fund.

BACKGROUND:

Board of Supervisors Resolution 15-292 authorized the application for a Federal Aviation Administration grant for a combined set of projects including an Airport Layout Plan (ALP) Update and Preparation of Exhibit "A" Airport Property Map, Obstruction Survey and Mitigation Plan, and Pavement Evaluation that are necessary to ensure the safety and viability of the Nevada County Airport now and well into the future.

The Federal Aviation Administration has informed the Airport Manager that the grant application has been approved and that a formal offer of the grant will be sent to the County. Because the grant is being made from current federal fiscal year funds, it must be accepted prior to September 30, 2015. The Resolution will authorize the Chair of the Board to execute the grant acceptance documents when those documents are received.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen T. Monaghan Chief Information Officer